SOUTH TANGIPAHOA PARISH PORT COMMISSION
TUESDAY, JULY 10, 2018 – 12:00 NOON
   125  W. Hickory St. (City Hall)

Ponchatoula, LA 70454
MINUTES REGULAR MEETING
President Daryl Ferrara called the Regular Meeting to order at 12:00 noon on Tuesday, July 10, 2018 at the office of City Hall, 125 W. Hickory Street, Ponchatoula, Louisiana.
Helen Muller, Administrative Secretary, gave the invocation and Commissioner Joubert followed with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioners Present:   Don Boihem, Cheryl Brumfield, James Wes Daniels II, Ernie Drake III, Daryl Ferrara, and Wm. Joubert.           
Commissioner Absent:  None
Others Present:  Patrick Dufresne, Director; Helen Muller, Administrative Secretary; Amy Brennan ; The Ponchatoula Times, Don Ellzey; Hammond Daily Star, Gary LaGrange, Cindy Benitez, Andre Coudrain, Terry Jones, Stephen Jones, Troy Villa, Ginger Cangelosi, Melissa T. Bordelon, Sandra Temento, G.J. Alack, Mike Sharp, Bradley Breland, Kristi Trail, Cynthia Duet, Karen Profita, James Bailey, Norma Traylor, Michelle P. Hebert, Brenda Harris, John B. Harris, Joey L. Hebert, George Coxen, Brande W. Coxen, Pat Lanier, Frank Neelis, Brian K. Allen, Gerard Toups, Tanvi Shah, Natalie Montoya Zamora, Joan Good, Mary Beth Carroll, David Bankston, Yvonne Saltzman, Truman Booth, Sandra Temento, Lawrence Fischer, Hank Temento, Paul Kluka, Linda McLellan, Virgil Allen, Kim Coates, Ed Bodker, Jonathan Rucker, Wayne Ricks, Melvin Toomer, John Pardue, Andre’ Rodrigue, Caroline Grueskin, John LaGrange
President Ferrara welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending. He requested that any person wishing to address the Commission shall be permitted to speak to give public comment during an allotted time of 3 minutes stating their name, address, for the record prior to the issue they wish to discuss. 
President Ferrara asked for a motion to approve the July 10th Agenda. 
It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Drake III that the Commission approve its Agenda, as presented. Motion passed. Roll call vote. Yeas: 6  Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 0 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

It was moved by Commissioner Brumfield and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the minutes of the June 12, 2018 meeting, as presented. 
Motion passed. Roll call: Yeas: 6   Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 0
TREASURER’S REPORT:
Commissioner/Treasurer Brumfield presented the Financial Reports for the month ending May 31, 2018. She  reported that the total revenues Income Statement were $ $43,961.50 and total expenses were $ 35,941.15 leaving a net income of $8,020.35 .  The Balance Sheet report showed Total Assets $ 7,871.099.25 and Total Liabilities $545,607.18 & Total Capital were $7,325,492.07 for period, ending May 31, 2018.

It was moved by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission approves the financial reports for the period ending Maya 31, 2018, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas:6  Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert   Nays: 0  Absent: 0
OLD BUSINESS: 

1. DOTD- Port Priority State Project: SPN-578-53-0012/H.003600 (323)

                    Bulkhead, Yard Hard Surfacing and Rail improvements, Phase III
Port Director/CEO Patrick Dufresne, presented a power point presentation on Port site improvements in regards to on-going infrastructure projects showing various construction phases relative to the 
3 million dollar LA State Project SPN 578-53-0012/H.003600 (323) project funded, 90%,  by the LA Department of  Transportation and  Port Priority Construction and Development Grant Program. Photos shown were relative to the following port site improvements: shoreline protection, yard surfacing, re-established bulkhead, storm surge, ground storage area, concrete panels installation, re-cycled building materials, small vessel docks, created dyke, dredge materials before and after dredging, rail improvements, ties for rail maintenance, concrete mats, safe transloading areas, dock area for barge and transloading at harbor, parking area and additional drainage improvements. In concluding the visual presentation he extended his appreciation to the LA DOTD, Congressman Scalise, and local and state representative, Rep. Pugh and State Senator Bodi White for their continued support and interest in the Port Manchac Intermodal Terminal.

2. Prospective Tenant and Marketing Consultant Update 
     a) Review and Consideration of Proposed Agreement with the Village at Port Manchac, LLC   
The Port Marketing Consultant, Gary LaGrange, retired former director at the Port of New Orleans gave input regarding the proposed Village concept at the Port Manchac. He gave a brief history and geography description relative to rail and water transportation and economic development which are key elements in the movement of cargo.  He also made reference to the waterway system involving the Gulf of Mexico, Atlantic and Pacific, Mississippi River and Lake Pontchartrain. It’s like a diamond in the rough commenting that Port Manchac is one of the most practical intermodal site’s with the terminal having access to CN mainline and Interstates 55, 10, 12 and 59. He made reference to a letter from CN requesting that the Commission fully consider all the facts before changing the status of the Port over the proposed repurposing of the Port to a commercial/residential use.  Since the early 1960’s, CN and its predecessors have worked in concert with the various Port directors to promote, market and serve industrial customers that have required rail service. There is also a concern about safety since there is only one grade crossing that accesses the Port property.  He said the proposed Village, six months, development study would be a hindrance in marketing the port for future potential prospects who have an interest in transloading cargo at the Port intermodal terminal for container storage/laydown area and barge service. He made reference to a draft letter from DOTD, to the Port director, received by e-mail an hour before the meeting, and gave clarification regarding maritime use which is part of a traditional use pertaining to diversification of port-owned properties, like Port of New Orleans and Lake Charles, for non-traditional purposes, relating to the LA-DOTD grant refunding process. 
a) Review and Consideration of Proposed Agreement with the Village at Port Manchac, LLC   

President Ferrara announced that those wishing to address the Commission should try not duplicate or repeat responses just state your position, if you’re for/not in favor of the proposal then state your name and address yourself at the podium for the record.
President Ferrara proceeded with the meeting and called upon Terry Jones, Managing Partner/ Representative with the Village at Port Manchac, to introduce himself and present the video presentation.  Mr. Jones thanked everyone for attending the meeting and for allowing him to present new information/version relative to the developer’s concepts/ideas as previously shown to various state and parishes entities.  Mr. Jones commented stating that he was curious as to what was said in the DOTD letter mentioned by Mr. LaGrange, and wanted to know if it was available for the public. Terry stated a meeting took place with Secretary, Shawn Wilson and Tom Clark with DOTD researching information relative to the ports ownership and regulations. After showing/reviewing  a partial portion of the video on the proposed development area of the nature-base proposed Village with single family condos/homes, cabin rentals, hotel, restaurants and commercial/business etc., he mentioned other entities such as the Manchac Greenway, Turtle Cove, and Lake Pontchartrain Basin that would be an excellent partnership in moving forward with the Village development.  He said the environment was in mind with the developers and that the firm Stantec, an international developing/engineering firm, approached them and felt confident of their expertise in the impressive village/resort developments.  Mr. Jones allotted time ran over and was asked to end his presentation prior to his completion of discussing the proposed MOU Agreement. Upon asking for more time President Ferrara apologized to Mr. Jones saying that he may speak later if time permits.
President Ferrara knew nothing of the DOTD letter as previously mentioned.  The DOTD letter was sent, by e-email, to the Commissioners an hour prior to the meeting and was not make available on such short notice to be discussed at this meeting until reviewed by the Port director for clarification of content. 
Commissioner/Secretary Drake III, was asked to read the CN letter, received July 9, 2018, a copy was put in the Commissioner’s meeting folder for their review and discussion.  The  CN letter was read out loud to the public as information, it read as follows:  
Dear President Ferrara and Port Commission Members:  
As the rail service provider to Port Manchac, CN is deeply concerned over the proposed repurposing of the Port to a commercial/residential use. Since the early 1960’s, CN and its predecessors have worked in concert with the various Port directors to promote, market and serve industrial customers that have required rail service. Recently, they have collaboratively worked with Port Director Pat Dufresne to market the Port to the polymer pellet/resin industry as a location to ship outbound resins in containers to avoid the traffic delays at the Port of New Orleans. A marketing presentation to this effect was developed by Mr. Dufresne with the assistance of the CN marketing team in Toronto and Montreal, and in conjunction with the Southeast Louisiana University Business Center. In addition, CN has used the Port at various times to stage material for CN rail projects, But more importantly, CN has needed the Port to stage material in times of emergency such as hurricanes and fires.  CN has recently approved an expenditure of over $85 million to reconstruct the timber bridge over the Bonne Carrie Spillway in St. Charles Parish. Staging of material will be required on both sides of the bridge.  CN had planned on using the Port to stage some material for the north end of the bridge.  If the Port property becomes unavailable, they will need to find another location, which will probably be downtown Hammond. This will not only increase our costs because of the extra distance, but may inconvenience the residents of Hammond and Ponchatoula with additional slow movements of this material through their downtowns. Last but not least, there is also a concern about safety.  At present there is only one grade crossing that accesses the Port property. Existing traffic is no more than 200 vehicles per day. With this new proposal, the traffic could increase into the thousands per day with boat trailers and campers in the mix.  The potential for train vehicle collisions could increase drastically.  Also, with this being the only roadway access to the property, in an emergency fire trucks and/or ambulances could possibly be blocked at the crossing by a stopped train. 
CN request that you fully consider all the facts before changing the status of the Port. Sincerely, James C. Binder, Manager Business Development and Real Estate
Other Public Comments/Input are as follows:

Questions/opinions/concerns openly discussed were: 
Ms. Kim Coates – (Save our Manchac Coalition) Addressed the Commission reporting after attending several meetings and doing her research by reviewing requested copies of  documents relative to  Octavia Partners, LLC Cooperative Endeavor Agreement and also a draft copy of the MOU agreement for the proposed  Manchac Village development she stated that her concerns were relative to the environmental issues, flooding, Manchac ecosystem, wetlands issues, safety measures envisioned for the present and in the future. She reported acquiring over a thousand signatures, on line, opposing this project.  On behalf of the Manchac Coalition, and others opposing the development, she asked that the Commission take into consideration the many risk factors such as fire or emergences related to restricted access and environmental issues involved in this proposed development and vote NO on the Memorandum of Understanding Agreement.
Kristi Trail, P.E.- (Executive Director of the Lake Pontchartrain Basin Foundation, New Orleans, Louisiana).  Presented information referring to a map from LPBF’s 2009 Northshore report (titled “Recommendations for Restoration and Conservation”) to imply LPBF do not oppose development on the Manchac landbridge. She wanted to ensure this map is not taken out of context. Saying, as we all know, our wetland  are critical to our survival in Louisiana. They provide our cities and communities with the first, best and most sustainable protection against storms, hurricanes and storm surge. Our wetlands are also one of the most ecologically diverse bio-systems in the world akin to

the Amazon Rainforest or Australian Barrier Reef. They are home to one of the richest and most diverse range of species of animals, birds, fish and plants. The wetlands surrounding Manchac play a vital role in providing Ponchatoula, Hammond and the areas around Lake Maurepas with storm and flood protection.  Additionally, LPBF and their partners have planted over 30,000 trees on the land bridge with 80% survival. Now more than ever, it is our priority to restore the land bridge as shown in their reports. To date, they have not received nor reviewed any plans for this proposed project. At LPBF all of their decisions are always made on the best scientific data available. Protection of the wetlands and enhancing the resiliency of the region are their foremost concern and they will respond to the proposed development plans with that in mind.
Ms. Karen Gautreaux- (Public Relations) She mentioned since its creation in 2006 there has been many changes that have taken place relative to coastal management usage, as request, she was not going to repeat her opposition for the project since it was discussed previously.

Ms. Patricia Flint – (Homeowner on N. Thibodeaux Rd., Ponchatoula, LA.)  Ms. Flint’s concerns were that of future flooding from storms and hurricanes.  She had experienced two recent floods and opposes the proposed development saying you cannot control nature relative to tropical depression/hurricanes, but you can control where you build your home and the Manchac swamp is not a feasible place.
Pat Laird – (Resident Hammond, Louisiana) Opposes the development and questioned if a copy of the MOU agreement was made available for public reviewing, if not, he hopes that the Commission will review and looks over it very carefully before signing it.  He also wanted to know how the development project was calculated regarding its finances. He also expressed his concerns relating the proposed project to a similar development known as Jazzland south of Slidell, which no longer exist.  
Ginger Cangelosi -  (Executive Director, Tangipahoa Economic Development Foundation, 15485 W. Club Deluxe Rd, Hammond, LA 70403)  On behalf of TEDF and all Tangipahoa Parish citizens and businesses, Ms. Cangelosi gave a brief summary of  a letter, To Whom it Concern: dated June 26, 2018, in favor of supporting the MOU agreement between the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission and the Village at Port Manchac Project. She identified TEDF’s mission and opportunities relative to attracting new jobs and investments enhancing the climate for retention and expansion of existing business, address education and workforce development needs, and provide advocacy for economic development on public policy to all Tangipahoa Parish citizens and businesses. TEDF after reviewing the information and seeing the potential economic development growth this project stands to generate in Tangipahoa Parish offered its support to the developers of the proposed project and requested favorable consideration of allowing The Village at Port Manchac, LLC and the STPPC to enter into a Memorandum of Understanding providing implementation of economic impact, feasibility, and environmental studies on the port property. 
Troy Villa- (Partner/Attorney, Baton Rouge, La) On behalf of his client, the developers for the Village at Port Manchac presented a draft copy a letter written July 10, 2018, sent electronically only, to Andre Coudrain with Cashe, Moody, Lewis & Coudrain, LLP Counsel to South Tangipahoa Parish Port, that was delivered to him the morning of  the meeting. Mr. Villa provided an update addressing the developer’s analysis of the proposed Village concepts and the Ports statutory authority granted through state legislation.  Mentioned was the mixture of recreational activities, commercial, businesses, restaurants, hotel and tourism. In concluding he stated that the existence of the Port has authority to acquire or lease property necessary for the business of the Port district for commercial and manufacturing, recreational purposes even though it’s not a traditional Port activity. He asked that the Port Commission consider/accept/grant the developers approval  an  enter into the Memorandum of Understanding agreement, as previously discussed, on this proposed Village project. 
Ernie Drake III –(Commissioner) Asked if there were any known  restrictions relative to the 25 acres  donated in 1965 and in the STPPC statute, and if so, the restrictions should be clarified before signing any agreements.
Don Boihem – (Commissioner)  Agreed that the Commission should review all documentation relative to the acquired/donated port property through an Act of donation  by Octavia Partners, LLC. 
President Ferrara (President STPPC)  Called upon, the ports attorney, Andre Coudrain to shed light on the legal issues relative to the Commission’s authority and the Port’s options regarding the proposed MOU for the proposed Village at Manchac.
Andre Coudrain - (Commission’s Attorney) Informed the Commission that they had authority to own, construct, operate and maintain docks, wharves, sheds, lease/sublease warehouse for a port terminal. There are no provisions in the stature for the Commission to approve and facilitate a residential development as proposed by the developers of the Manchac Village plans. His advice/suggestion/ recommendation to the Commission was to seek an Attorney General’s opinion regarding the Commission statute, RS 34:1953, and define/clarify its authority prior to moving  forward with the proposed MOU agreement for the Village at Manchac.

Other Public Comments:
Mary Beth Carroll- (Retiree, Manchac) Addressed the Commission with two questions.
1. How could you vote on this project by a picture and without an environmental impact study?
2. How do you replace property once its removed?  You can’t it would be gone forever. Please vote
    No on this development. Thank you.

Lisa Vicknair (Resident on Owl Bayou, Manchac, La) She opposes the development. Her concerns were that of additional flooding from high water and traffic congestion. She fears losing, after 35 years, the quietness and quaintness of the Manchac area, as it is now. Why give up my serenity for someone else sanctuary or enjoyment?
Cynthia Duet – (Director, Audubon Louisiana, Baton Rouge, La) Agreed that legal issues needs to be addressed and handled first, but besides that, she totally agrees that the environment, wildlife, nature, animal species, trees and wetland play a very important and sufficient roll in the surrounding areas around Manchac and Maurepas. She serves as a liaison for coastal landowners and has experience in coastal policy development and analyst relative to coastal restorations making sure the mitigation of property is handled properly. In concluding, she thanked the Commission for giving her an opportunity to speak at the meeting.  
Ed Bodker – (Ponchatoula, South Hoover Rd. Retired Ecologist- worked with DOTD for 30 years)

Opposing the MOU agreement saying that there is no need to bind ourselves, the Commission, regardless of the legality as constructed in that MOU just to perform a due diligence. Saying the main concerns in the proposed development were environmental issues, ecosystem, and destroying 100 acres of title wetlands in order to build a residential community is not economical. Also, he stated that how can anyone who say’s this proposed development is eco- friendly doesn’t make any sense.  Knowing from past experiences and a study, a passage way cut/created through artificial means changes the hydraulic’s in that whole area affecting several 100 acres.  As an environmentalist and previous study of this particular area which is an elite environment, not just a title of wetlands, but is a buffer zone between N. Pass and interior of the marshland, wetland, swamp (300’-500’) from bank of N. Pass and is a critical factor for preserving the interior of that wetland. Once you damage the interior of the swamp you can’t go back to replace it.
Mandy – (Resident of Manchac, La) Spoke on behalf of the residence of Manchac opposing the development and asked that the Port Commission take into consideration protecting the natural resources in the Manchac area.
John Pardue  - (Environmental  Program at LSU)   Involved with LSU engineering/environmental program  and an  expert, with knowledge  and capabilities of assisting on behalf of the Manchac Village developments  involving water and environmental issues in Louisiana. We’re committed to doing this the right way and will be focusing on putting a plan together taking into consideration the hydraulic impact and reservations discussed. Other options relative to the MOU agreement will have to be decided by the Commission. 
Andre’ Rodrigue – (Stantec Representative) Spoke in favor of the development going along with Mr. Pardue’s expertise and knowledge to assist in the proposed Manchac Village development relative to its design plans to create, restore, incorporate a working opportunity for a sight, recognizing the environmental issues and community concerns expressed. 

Terry Jones- Extended his apologies to the public for the misunderstanding concerning the MOU document.  He did not have the authority to release the document and he wasn’t aware that it had not been released to the public at this meeting for reviewing. Mentioned were the various entities who are in favor of this, majestic property, development thanking the Parish Council, Hammond Chamber, School Board, TEDF and many others for their support. He thanked the Commission for their time, consideration and the opportunity to proceed with what the bulk of what Tangipahoa Parish would like to see. In concluding, they would like to proceed with their project/operation in good faith, integrity, honor and transparency by taking the necessary steps to resolve any legal issues prior to the Commission making its decision.  He also asked that the decisions be based on scientific reasons and not emotions.
Gary Toups – (Tangipahoa Parish Resident) Opposes the development saying it would be a total disaster eventually when opening up 500’ slits/canal’s in the marshlands/swamp relating his concerns with the past flooding in St. Bernard Parish, Galliano and Grand Isle. 
President Ferrara asked that the Commission move forward with Item a) under Old Business:
a) Review and Consideration of Proposed Agreement with the Village at Port Manchac, LLC
Discussion between Commissioners.

Commissioner Joubert stated that in lite of the Port’s attorney, Andre Coudrain, recommendation on options its hard to imagine voting without some type of clearance/clarification that the Commission has legal authority for signing/voting to lease the property to the Developer for its proposed use. He’s not sure if other Commissioner’s felt comfortable voting without further research prior to signing the MOU document.
Commissioner Drake, III stated that the MOU is outrageous. It’s amazing that the Commission is being asked to bind themselves for 99 years in some arbitrary ear-marketed rental value, amongst other legal issues.  Since attorney Coudrain doesn’t know all the legalities involving ownership authorization and the 100- acre donated Octavia property issues discussed. Commissioner Drake III stated that he was  not in favor of voting/signing on any document at this time, until the issues are ironed out.
Commissioner Boihem – Agreed with Commissioner Drake’s III comment 100% . Stating he doesn’t think the Commission has the authority and suggested that a judge’s opinion would clarity the final/original authorization in the matter. 

Andre Coudrain, gave a brief summary regarding several options the Commission may take

into consideration on the MOU agreement. Do nothing, move forward, or getting an Attorney General’s opinion on the issue of authority.  It would be the Commission’s decision made by a motion with a call vote on what action they desire to take.

Commissioner Daniels II asked what the cost would be for legal fee’s, insurance, and other cost involved. He doesn’t want the Port to be legally responsible for expenditures outside its normal business as a Port terminal. The Port’s attorney gave a brief summary of what some of the cost would entail regarding legal fees, documentation fee’s and development improvements done on site
Gary LaGrange gave a brief history/summary sharing his past port marketing experiences.  He

shared a port’s definition between recreation and tourism. He also has been contacted by an international intermodal shipping company that has an interest and inquired about the Port Manchac terminal for its transloading operation’s/staging area for its product tran-shipments. 
President Ferrara in moving forward with its agenda asked for a motion relative to the MOU
Agreement.

It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Drake III that the

Commission agree not to accept the MOU, as presented/written. Motion passed. Roll call vote:  Yeas: 6 –Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 0  
It was moved by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commissioner Brumfield that the

Commission adopt a resolution authorizing its Legal Counsel, Andre Coudrain, to seek an Attorney General opinion as to whether the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission has the legal authority to lease its current 40 acres of port property to the Village at Port Manchac developers for its proposed project. Motion passed. Call Vote:  Yeas: 4 Brumfield, Daniels, Ferrara and Joubert 

Nays:  2 Boihem and Drake III   Absent: 0
Terry Jones, after hearing the Commission’s decision not to accept the proposed MOU until legal matter are resolved, asked the Commission in terms of moving forward with his team members to consider a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement, allowing access to property for further feasibility studies. An approved Cooperative Endeavor Agreement would be a recognizable document for access to the property while waiting for an Attorney General’s opinion.  He couldn’t give an answer in making a CEA decision at this time, but would like to keep the line of communications open, in regards to continuing with the negotiations process on the development.  
Commissioner Joubert appreciated Terry’s comments and responded by saying that many people do not want to stop the process or pass up the opportunity to negotiate the proposed project, but would not feel comfortable moving forward until such time that the Attorney General responds to the Commission’s inquiry on its legal issues.
President Ferrara announced that notification would be sent informing the Commissioners on the next step regarding the response from the Attorney General’s opinion prior to making any final decisions or future meetings.
President Ferrara stated that the Commission was at a standstill regarding any further discussion

on pending issues related to the proposal.

Commissioner Boihem commented that in December it will be 14 years serving on the Commission.
He came on board to market and make port improvements and it was to handle cargo by interstate, rail and by barge. He didn’t join the Commission to build a hotel, ice cream parlor, and things like that. He came on to support the Port and thinks all other members came on board for that reason. Commissioner Joubert respects the Commission’s support and decisions stating other opportunities are to be considered also. 
Joubert departed the meeting at 1:53 since he had another engagement and conflict with time. 
President Ferrara reported as it stands now the Commission authorized its attorney to seek an  
answer from the attorney general, and the Commission can still market the Port. Having no further discussions, the Meeting Agenda moved on to Item # 3

3.  Invoice Payment Approval
Commissioner/Treasurer Brumfield presented the July 10, 2018 invoices for Commissioner’s review and payment approval.

1. Jackson-Vaughan Agency, Inc. Inv. 124754 – ½ of premium 2018-2019  Renewal- Amt $ 27,292.99

2.  CN – Private Road Crossing – Inv. 9500187680- Amt. $3,000

3 . Gary LaGrange & Associates, LLC  Inv. 65  Amt. $750.00  (June 11- July 10, 2018)

4. Cash Coudrain & Sandage  Inv112163 Matter# 4623-1  Amt. $700.00 and

                                                 Inv 112164 Matter # 4623-6 Amt. $1,509.66

It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commissioner Boihem, that the

Commission approves payment on the July invoices, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara Nays: 0 Absent: Joubert (departed meeting)

New Business:
1. Lighthouse Project
Patrick Dufresne, Port Director, reported that Representative Pugh is continuing his research with the Division of Administration to officially acquire the top of the old lighthouse. In addition, the ports current contractor is installing some soil to be utilized to contain the actual lighthouse’s new foundation in the area near the Port entrance and he will keep the Commission updated as  the project  progresses.
It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Brumfield that the meeting be adjourned. Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III and Ferrara Nays: 0
Absent: Joubert (departed the meeting)

The meeting was adjourned at 1:56 pm.
___________________________

    ___________________________
Ernie Drake III, Secretary STPPC                             Daryl Ferrara, President STPPC                                               
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